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27th January 2023 

Dear  
 
RE: FOI 22/1231 
 
Thank you for your recent FOI request dated 29th December where you asked the following: 
 
Please could you tell me how many total submissions to the Yellow Card scheme there were between 31/3/17 
and 31/3/2022 Or for the years 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021. I’m writing a paper on the utilisation of the 
Yellow Card scheme and I don’t seem to be able to find the annual reports online. 

 
Further to your request please see the link to the annual report which cover the period 20217- 2021: 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment da 
ta/file/1092220/HMR CHM BPC Annual report 2021.pdf. This provides visualisations and breakdowns of the 
reports we have received via the Yellow Card scheme and the work we are doing to raise awareness across all 
stakeholders. The data for 2022 will be available as a new annual report later this year. 
 
Hopefully you will find this information useful for the paper you are writing. Please note we will be pleased to 
review the paper before you publish to ensure data has been interpreted accurately. 

 
I hope the information provided is helpful, but if you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you 
have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of 
the date of this response; and can be addressed to this email address. 

 
Yours sincerely,  

 
 

FOI Team, 
Vigilance and Risk Management of Medicines Division 

 
 

The MHRA information supplied in response to your request is subject to Crown copyright. The FOIA only entitles you to 
access to MHRA information.  
 
For information on the reproduction or re-use of MHRA information, please visit 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/reproduce-or-re-use-mhra-information/reproduce-or-re-use-mhra-information 

 
If you have a query about this email, please contact us. If you are unhappy with our decision, you may ask for it to be 
reviewed. That review will be undertaken by a senior member of the Agency who has not previously been involved in your 
request. If you wish to pursue that option please write to the Communications Directorate, 4-T, Medicines and Healthcare 
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products Regulatory Agency, (via this email address). After that, if you remain dissatisfied, you may ask the Information 
Commissioner at: 

 
The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House  
Water Lane  
Wilmslow  
Cheshire  
SK9 5AF  
 
Copyright notice  
The information supplied in response to your request is the copyright of MHRA and/or a third party or parties, and has 
been supplied for your personal use only. You may not sell, resell or otherwise use any information provided without prior 
agreement from the copyright holder. 




